## FRANK C. ORTIS CC. Romander Low L.M.C. CONSULTANT FLORIDA

July 31. 1991

Ms. Susan Stuntz Tobacco Institute, Labor Management Committee 1875 Eye Street, N. W., Suite 800 Washington, D. C. 20006

Dear Ms. Stuntz:

Below is my report for July 1991.

TAXES - I have presented the fair tax materials to the members of C.W.A Local 3104 with a membership of 950 members. The meeting was well attended and the interest in the film and brochures was very good.

I presented the fair tax materials to the Painters Union Local 160 with a membership of 600. The Business Manager has been recently elected to the Presidency of the Painters State Organization and I am working on a presentation for that group as well.

I presented the fair tax materials to Local 2319, International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers, with a membership of over 800. This Local is made up of Northwest Airlines, TWA and other smaller affiliates. Many of the members are reservation agents and were also very interested in I.A.Q. which I briefly addressed. I will follow up with a presentation on I.A.Q. to their membership.

I presented the materials of fair taxes to Local 3121 C.W.A. with a membership of 1,000, also they are very interested in Employee Privacy and I.A.Q. I will be doing a presentation on I.A.Q. at a future meeting.

I.A.O. - I presented the I.A.O. materials and film to Local 32 of the Sheet Metal Workers in Miami. I contacted Powell, Adams and Rheinhart and Jim Carey came down to do the presentation. It was a packed hall and quite a few of the apprentices attended as well.

I have met with the Executive Board of the AFL-CIO this past week and continue dialogue with the State AFL-CIO President and the Executive Board on my actions.

I am currently setting up additional meetings next month and I am working with many support groups, such as L.C.L.A.A. and A.P.R.I.

L.M.C. Consultant - Florida

cc: Jim Savarese Leslie Dawson